San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

January 10, 2008
Announcements:

Resignation from the HPPC:

We are sorry to announce a resignation from the Council. Dee Hampton announced her resignation from the Council at the December 13th meeting. We will miss her insight and contributions to the HPPC. We wish her the best of luck at nursing school.

Call for Nominations:  At – Large Steering Committee Member:

The Steering Committee will be calling for nominations for an At-large member to the Steering Committee in January 2008.  At-large Members are HPPC members and are not chairs or co-chairs of their committee.  At-large members are regular members of the Steering Committee with voting responsibilities.  If you are interested, or if you would like to nominate someone, please contact Betty Chan Lew.  Any nominee that accepts the nomination must submit a statement of intent by February 8th at 5:00 PM.  The statement of intent should include what you would contribute to Steering if you were an At-Large member and why in a brief two paragraph format. .The At-large seat is a two year term.  Currently, Frank Strona and Tei Okamoto are the At-large members.  Frank Strona’s term ends January 31st.  The election will take place at the February 14th HPPC meeting. 
National Update:

President Bush Signs Omnibus Appropriations Bill, Lifts the Ban on DC Syringe Exchange

On Wednesday, December 26th President Bush signed the Fiscal Year (FY) 2008 Omnibus spending bill, H.R. 2764. Congress finalized the omnibus appropriations bill totaling $555 billion in discretionary funding on December 19th and immediately sent the bill to the President to be signed into law. 

The omnibus bill essentially meets the President's overall Budget Request amount, although it allocates funds to individual programs differently. President Bush voiced concern over the spending measure, even though it adhered to the President’s overall budgetary limit and included additional funding for the war in Iraq and Afghanistan. In a press statement he said, “"There is still more to be done to rein in government spending. In February I will submit my budget proposal for fiscal year 2009, which will once again restrain spending, keep taxes low, and continue us on a path towards a balanced budget. I look forward to working with the Congress in the coming year to ensure taxpayer dollars are spent wisely."

The signed bill effectively lifts the ban on local funding for syringe exchange programs in Washington DC. Since 1999, the District has been the only city in the United States barred by federal law from using local funds for syringe exchange programs. In the wake of Congress’s decision to end the ban, district officials announced an immediate investment of $650,000 in needle exchange programs on Wednesday January 3rd.  In a recent statement, Mayor Adrian Fenty said the city plans to include needle exchanges in a larger program to reduce the spread of HIV and will allocate $1 million in city funds for syringe exchange programs in 2008. 

The domestic HIV portfolio is summarized below with comparison to FY 2007. 

Ryan White Programs:

Title I (Part A):  $627.15 million.

Increase over FY 07:  $23.16 millio*.  

* The omnibus bill slightly modifies the “stop loss” language. Originally, the appropriations included an additional $9.5M in the Part A allocation to fund the stop loss provision for jurisdictions that lost 8.4% or more of their FY 2006 Award in FY 2007. In the new omnibus, only jurisdictions that lost 13.4 % or more would be eligible for stop loss funding. The stop-loss protection is expected to cost $7.7 million. 

Title II Base (Part B):  $386.75 million

Decrease from FY 07: $19.25 million

ADAP:  $808.5 million

Increase over FY 07: $19 million 

Title III (Part C):  $198.75 million  

Increase over FY 07 +$5 million 

Title IV (Part D):  $73.7 million  

Increase from FY 07: $1.9 million 

Dental:  $12.86 million  

Decrease from FY 07: $0.23 million 

AETC:  $34.1 million  

Decrease from FY 07: $0.6 million 

Ryan White Total:  $2.167 billion 

Increase over FY 07: $29 million

Other HIV/AIDS Programs:

Minority AIDS Initiative: $392 million

Decrease from FY 07: $7 million

CDC HIV Prevention: $692 million
Decrease from FY ’07: $3.6**

** Congress has directed CDC to increase its domestic HIV/AIDS testing initiative by $9 million for a total of $53.3 million.  CDC is likely to take the $9 million and perhaps the total $12.6 million from the state and local HIV/AIDS cooperative agreements.  CDC has yet to make any decisions.  The bill also allows for the implementation of the Early Diagnosis Grant program by making $30 million from the Testing Initiative available to make grants to states eligible as of December 31, 2007.  The legislation caps awards to states at $1 million and requires the distribution criteria to be based on a state’s epidemiological profile.  CDC is required to redistribute any remaining funds after May 31, 2008. 

Other CDC Programs:

The Omnibus Report also includes $17.6 million for viral hepatitis prevention, an increase of $228,000; $140.4 million for TB, an increase of $5.7 million; and cuts STD prevention by $2.8 million for a total of $152 million.  The 317 Vaccine Program received $468 million, an increase of $21.7 million over FY2007. Abstinence Only programs were flat funded at $113.4 million 
NIH:  $29.229 billion  

Increase over FY 07: $330 million***
***In previous years, funding for the Office of AIDS Research has been approx. 10% of total NIH funding.

HOPWA: $300 million

Increase over FY 07: $14 million
Membership/Community Liaison Committee: 
A meeting date has not been set.

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):
The committee held its first meeting on Tuesday, January 8, 2008.  As a joint committee of both prevention and care, Ed Byrom was elected Committee Co-Chair for the HPPC and Susan Phillip was elected Co-Chair for the HSPC.  The committee also voted to hold their monthly meeting on the first Monday of each month from 3:00 PM-5:00 PM.  Committee meeting will take place at 25 Van Ness Avenue in Suite 330 B.
At the first meeting a presentation was conducted on what efforts are supported by the HIV Prevention Section to verify Linkage to Medical Care for those individuals who test positive at a Counseling, Testing and Linkage Sites.  The committee will continue this discussion at the next meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 4th from 3:00-5:00 PM. 
Show Me the Data!  Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
The committee has scheduled their first meeting for Thursday 1/24 from 1:30-3:00 pm. The regular meeting day will be the 1st Thursday of the month beginning February 7th.  The group will finalize the meeting time at the January meeting.
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation: 

A meeting date has not been set.
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